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PROFESSIONAL TECHNICAL EDUCATION COORDINATING COMMITTEE

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

November 16, 2004    
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PRESENT MEMBERS: 

Jim Pfarrer, Tracy Simms, Kristin Gunson, Andrea Newton, Craig Taylor, Lee White, Peter Thurston, Patrick Lanning, and Cheryl Reiter.
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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:
Kristin called the meeting to order at 7:05 and asked for introductions. Jim Pfarrer, from the Oregon Employment Division, introduced his guest Kim Thompson.
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OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES APPROVAL:
Craig gave clarification on the bullet about the fact that students self-identify their majors and don’t always update them, but asked for no changes to be made to the minutes. Craig moved to accept the minutes, Lee seconded the motion, and the committee unanimously voted to approve.
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ANNUAL LETTER REVIEW:
Andrea explained that each year a letter is sent to the vice president for Instruction and Student Services which recaps the past years accomplishments, lists goals for the upcoming year, and also gives recommendations. This year’s letter will be sent to Sonya Christian, the new VP, who used to sit on the committee. The letter needs to be completed by the next board meeting. Andrea asked that each member specifically check the section at the end where the goals are listed to make sure we captured the suggestions from last month’s meeting. Cheryl will make the suggested changes then send out the letter for final revisions. After receiving all revisions, Tracy will review and add final comments before forwarding to the VP. In response to Lee’s question about how far the letter travels, division chairs, committee chairs, advisory chairs, the vice-president, and the board can receive a copy. Tracy suggested building an e-mail database of the 700-committee members to help communicate with time sensitive issues. She offered to call Gloria Vanderhorst to discuss the potential for this. Peter would like to follow up with a marketing strategy to promote the goals mentioned in the letter. 
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FABRICATION / WELDING:
Presented by Allen Laskey (committee coordinator) and Dave Keebler (Division Chair).

There are currently 10 members serving on this committee—five employers and five LCC staff. The businesses represented include heavy equipment and irrigation equipment manufacturers, a steel supplier, rock crushing, and recycling.

Primary outcomes for this committee include:

Curriculum development—The committee has played a large role in helping employers communicate to the students their expectations regarding work ethic. Each year, 3-4 members come in as guest speakers for the graduating class. Also, there are field trips to various companies each term in which students get the opportunity to speak to front line supervisors.  

The committee also gives their input on equipment acquisitions. Most local company employees are required to use overhead cranes, therefore making training in this area a must. Carl Perkins funds have helped with purchasing one. Students rely very heavily on donations of materials to 

keep the program fees affordable. The committee helped in the acquisition of 50 tons of donated steel last year. They play a role in job placement of students also. The welding program is largely male dominated; therefore there is not really a gender balance. There are typically two to five female students each term as welding majors. The women do very well and generally finish at top of the class and find jobs easily. Recruitment from the RV industry as well as a wholesale and marketing representative is on Al’s agenda to be able to get a more diverse group. 

Special lenses on welding hoods, low workbenches, and ample room to move around accommodate students with special needs. 

The program’s primary connection to high schools is Judith Gabriel and the College Now Program. In the last two years, many schools have taken a hit budget wise and the welding program is often the first thing to go. Recruitment is sometimes done at job fairs.  A Fundamentals of Technologies course is being developed, and Crow High School has a pilot program. They are trying to get technologies into high schools even if they don’t have a program.

This committee meets once a term. Since Dave Keebler, the division chair, has 11 programs, they are trying to implement a system where all committees will meet together and have a general discussion of what is happening at the college, and then break out into individual meetings to discuss more specific issues. 

PTECC can help to improve this committee by getting more specific to the welding program scholarships. Anything that would help level costs or provide more financial assistance would enable many students to finish the program. This seems to be a matter of getting various companies and businesses on board and communicating to them the benefits they could derive. 

The enrollment trend has been that there are no wait lists as in the past. Enrollment is down slightly from last year.

Traditionally, students are assessed on their ability to perform very specific tasks. They can then progress upon completion of tasks. The students in this program are hands on learners. Most math skills used are learned in high school—measuring fractions, decimals, but need to be reinforced and applied. 

COMMITTEE REVIEW AND DISCUSSION
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Planning and Design = ME
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Committee involvement = ME   
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Disability Adaptation/Diversity and Gender = NI
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Program Demand/Enrollment = ME 
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Placement/Employment success = ME
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Secondary/Postsecondary Connections = ME   
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Highlight: Bringing committee members in for involvement with students and engaging the                                                          committee in the selection of state of the art industry equipment and acquisition of donations. 
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03/04 HONORED COMMITTEES FOR 04/05 ANNUAL DINNER
Handouts were distributed listing the committees that were reviewed over the last year which are now eligible to present at this year’s dinner. A tentative date of May 3, now April 26, was selected for this year’s event. Andrea gave some background of committees selected in the past and the reasons they were selected. A discussion followed about the criteria that are traditionally used for selection. Selection can be based on something outstanding they did to set an example for other committees as well as high scores. It is best to not duplicate a committee that has been selected in the past. Suggestions for new criteria included: opportunity factors and a link to the community. It was decided to narrow down to those who received high marks, especially in committee involvement and placement/employer success. Three committees were called out for further review. Cheryl will pull any information from past minutes about how the committee elicited support and have that available at the next meeting.  
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Next meeting December 14, 2004, at 7:00 a.m. in Building 19, Room 231J.
